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BOUNDARY STUDY TIMELINE

The Alpine School District Board of Education initiated a districtwide boundary study during their board meeting in
November 2022.

● November 29, 2022 – In their regularly scheduled meeting, Alpine School Board voted to start a districtwide
boundary study that could include boundary adjustments, school consolidations, and school closures.

● *December 8, 2022 – ASD patrons were notified via EMAIL that boundary changes, consolidation, and school
closures within the district could impact the school their children attend.

● *December 12, 2022 – City mayors, councils and administrators were notified via EMAIL regarding boundaries,
consolidation, and closures of schools within the district.

● February 18, 2023 – Community Report with Boundary Study information inside.

● February 28, 2023 – Board Meeting presentation of specific proposals

● *March 1, 2023 – ASD patrons were updated via EMAIL that boundary changes, consolidation, and school
closures within the district could impact the school their children attend.

● *March 2, 2023 – City mayors, councils and administrators were updated via EMAIL regarding boundaries,
consolidation, and closures of schools within the district.

● *March 14, 2023 – School Board Meeting Public Comment, Alpine School District Office

● *March 17, 2023 – ASD patrons of potentially impacted schools were notified via EMAIL about a public hearing to
be held on April 18, 2023.

● *March 17, 2023 – City mayors, councils and administrators of potentially impacted cities and municipalities were
notified via EMAIL about a public hearing to be held on April 18, 2023.

● Open Houses

○ March 15, 2023 – Traverse Mountain Elementary (Traverse/Belmont areas)
○ March 16, 2023 – Forbes Elementary (Forbes/Barratt/Greenwood areas)
○ March 22, 2023 – Pleasant Grove High (PG/Lindon areas)
○ March 29, 2023 – Timpanogos High (Orem area)
○ March 30, 2023 – Lehi High (Lehi area)
○ April 10, 2023 – Sharon Elementary w/ Windsor Elementary (Spanish Only)

● *March 28, 2023 – School Board Meeting Public Comment, Alpine School District Office

● February 21-current, 2023 – Electronic Public Comment Submissions (As of March 29, 2023, 1,568 individual
feedback forms have been submitted.)

● *March 31, 2023 – Public Hearing Notice placed on the Utah Public Notice Website and submitted to The Daily
Herald. (required 10 days prior)

● *April 18, 2023 – Public Hearing, Alpine School District Office, 6 PM

● June 30, 2023 – Board Meeting (122 days after March 1, 2023)

For specific information regarding boundary option maps, timeline, patron input and public hearing, please visit
alpineschools.org/boundarychanges.

*required by state statute
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ASD BOARD OF EDUCATION AGENDA, NOVEMBER 29, 2022

BOARD OF EDUCATION AGENDA
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 29, 2022

DISTRICT OFFICE
575 NORTH 100 EAST

AMERICAN FORK, UT 84003
(alpineschools.org/schoolboard/)

STUDY SESSION
4:00 P.M.

A study session will be held prior to the board meeting to discuss the following:
1. Enrollment History and Projections
2. Boundary Study/Closed Schools
3. Board Governance

BOARD MEETING
6:00 P.M.

AGENDA ITEMS INTRODUCED BY

CALL TO ORDER Amber Bonner, Board Member

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE “

INSPIRATIONAL THOUGHT OR REFLECTION “

RECOGNITIONS FOR RIDGELINE ELEMENTARY “

PUBLIC COMMENT REGARDING THE PROPOSED BOUNDARIES “

COMMUNITY COMMENTS* “

ROUTINE BUSINESS Dr. Shane Farnsworth, Superintendent

1. Student Trip Requests

ACTION ITEM Dr. Shane Farnsworth, Superintendent
1. Resolution #2022-028 - Authorizing the Sale of the CTE Home

in Saratoga Springs, Utah

DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEM
1. Districtwide Boundary Adjustment Study Dr. Shane Farnsworth, Superintendent

DISCUSSION ITEMS Dr. Shane Farnsworth, Superintendent
1. Proposed Boundary for New Elementary in Eagle Mountain
2. Proposed Boundary Adjustment for Lehi Jr., Viewpoint and Willowcreek

*Time set aside for community comments is not a time to discuss specific personnel issues. Personnel issues are not appropriate discussion items for an open-meeting
environment. If you have a personnel concern, we ask that you contact a member of the administration or put your concern in writing and address it to the Board of
Education.
MEMBER AND SUPERINTENDENT REPORTS AND INFORMATION ITEMS

ADJOURNMENT OR ROLL CALL FOR CLOSED SESSION AS NEEDED TO DISCUSS

● PERSONNEL,
● PROPERTY,
● LITIGATION, AND
● COLLECTIVE BARGAINING.

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals needing special accommodations (including auxiliary communicative aids and services) during this
meeting should notify Jason Theler, 801-610-8449, at least three working days prior to the meeting. For a complete copy of this agenda, with attachments, please go
online to: board.alpineschools.org.
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PARENT EMAIL, DECEMBER 8, 2022

Subject: Districtwide School Boundary Study
December 8, 2022

Dear Parents,

As you may recall, the proposed 2022 bond was not successful. Consequently, the Alpine
School District Board of Education and district staff have reviewed many options and
determined a districtwide boundary study is needed to mitigate additional student
enrollment and address aging buildings. Some schools are over capacity, while other schools
have room for additional students. This study will facilitate the effective use of all of our
existing buildings and inform where boundary changes and/or school closures are
warranted.

After the initial review of the study, parents of schools that could be impacted by a
boundary change or closure will receive additional information. Study outcomes may result
in boundary changes impacting some schools for the 2023 school year, while others may
take effect in 2024 or at a later date.

While the boundary changes may only impact a few schools throughout the district, parents
must be made aware that we are studying all school enrollments and associated
boundaries. Please refer to Utah State Statute 53G-4-402 (section 21), which regulates the
process of boundary changes. Additional information can be found on the district boundary
change webpage as it becomes available.

With appreciation,

Alpine School District Board of Education & Administration
_______________
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Español
Asunto: Estudio de los límites escolares del distrito

8 de diciembre de 2022

Estimados padres,
Como recordarán, el bono propuesto para 2022 no tuvo éxito. En consecuencia, la Junta
de Educación del Distrito Escolar Alpine y el personal del distrito han revisado muchas
opciones y han determinado que se necesita un estudio de límites en todo el distrito para
mitigar la inscripción de estudiantes adicionales y abordar los edificios envejecidos. Algunas
escuelas están por encima de su capacidad, mientras que otras escuelas tienen espacio
para
estudiantes adicionales. Este estudio facilitará el uso eficaz de todos nuestros edificios
existentes e informará dónde se justifican los cambios de límites y/o el cierre de escuelas.

Después de la revisión inicial del estudio, los padres de las escuelas que podrían verse
afectadas por un cambio de límite o cierre recibirán información adicional. Los resultados
del estudio pueden resultar en cambios de límites que afecten a algunas escuelas para el
año escolar 2023, mientras que otras pueden entrar en vigor en 2024 o en una fecha
posterior.

Mientras que los cambios de límites pueden afectar solo a unas pocas escuelas en todo el
distrito, los padres deben ser conscientes que estamos estudiando todas las inscripciones
escolares y los límites asociados. Consulte el Estatuto del Estado de Utah 53G-4-402 (sección
21), que regula el proceso de cambios de límites. Información adicional se puede encontrar
en la página web de cambio de límites del distrito a medida que esté disponible.

Con agradecimiento,

Junta de Educación y Administración del Distrito Escolar Alpine
_______________
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MAYOR, CITY COUNCIL, & CITY ADMINISTRATION EMAIL,
DECEMBER 12, 2022

December 12, 2022
Dear mayor, city council members, and city administration,

Thank you for your service and support of Alpine School District! We wanted to update you
regarding an email that was sent to all parents regarding a districtwide boundary study. The
following information was shared:

As you may recall, the proposed 2022 bond was not successful. Consequently, the Alpine
School District Board of Education and district staff have reviewed many options and
determined a districtwide boundary study is needed to mitigate additional student
enrollment and address aging buildings. Some schools are over capacity, while other schools
have room for additional students. This study will facilitate the effective use of all of our
existing buildings and inform where boundary changes and/or school closures are
warranted.

After the initial review of the study, parents of schools that could be impacted by a
boundary change or closure will receive additional information. Study outcomes may result
in boundary changes impacting some schools for the 2023 school year, while others may
take effect in 2024 or at a later date. While the boundary changes may only impact a few
schools throughout the district, parents must be made aware that we are studying all school
enrollments and associated boundaries. Please refer to Utah State Statute 53G-4-402 (section
21), which regulates the process of boundary changes. Additional information can
be found on the district boundary change webpage as it becomes available.

Thanks again for your support as we collaborate to make important decisions for improving
the educational experience of students throughout the district.

Alpine School District Board of Education & Administration
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DISTRICT COMMUNITY REPORT, FEBRUARY 18, 2022
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ASD BOARD OF EDUCATION AGENDA, FEBRUARY 28, 2023
BOARD OF EDUCATION AGENDA
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 28, 2023

DISTRICT OFFICE
575 NORTH 100 EAST

AMERICAN FORK, UT 84003
(alpineschools.org/schoolboard/)

STUDY SESSION
4:00 PM

A study session will be held prior to the board meeting to discuss the following:

1. FY24 Tentative Capital Outlay Budget
2. District Restructure
3. Board Governance

BOARD MEETING
6:00 PM

AGENDA ITEMS INTRODUCED BY

CALL TO ORDER Julie King, Board Member

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE “

INSPIRATIONAL THOUGHT OR REFLECTION “

RECOGNITIONS FOR MOUNTAIN TRAILS ELEMENTARY “

COMMUNITY COMMENTS* “

ROUTINE BUSINESS Dr. Shane Farnsworth, Superintendent
1. Student Trip Requests
2. LEA Specific Licenses
3. Student Expulsion (JH)

DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS Dr. Shane Farnsworth, Superintendent

1. Retire Policy 1600 - Relations with Nonpublic and Other Educational Organizations
2. Retire Policy 5153 - School Uniform Adoption Standards
3. Retire Policy 6072 - Pornographic Literature
4. FY24 Tentative Capital Outlay Budget
5. District Wide Boundary and Program Study Report Follow Up

MEMBER AND SUPERINTENDENT REPORTS AND INFORMATION ITEMS

ADJOURNMENT OR ROLL CALL FOR CLOSED SESSION AS NEEDED TO DISCUSS

● PERSONNEL,
● PROPERTY,
● LITIGATION, AND
● COLLECTIVE BARGAINING.

*Time set aside for community comments is not a time to discuss specific personnel issues. Personnel issues are not appropriate discussion items for an open-meeting
environment. If you have a personnel concern, we ask that you contact a member of the administration or put your concern in writing and address it to the Board of
Education.

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals needing special accommodations (including auxiliary communicative aids and services) during this
meeting should notify Jason Theler, 801-610-8449, at least 24 hours prior to the meeting. For a complete copy of this agenda, with attachments, please go online to:
board.alpineschools.org.

9



PARENT EMAIL, MARCH 1, 2023

Parents of students in Alpine School District,

Please be aware of the following information:

FORMAL BOUNDARY & SCHOOL CLOSURE STUDY
On Tuesday, February 28, 2023, the Board of Education voted to move various components of the General Boundary
Study to a FORMAL STUDY. Because of facility age and seismic concerns, declining enrollment, and in order to provide
optimal programs for all students, schools that could be impacted by the study with a closure, merger, or boundary change
include the following:

Proposed Closure of Elementary Schools
○ Lehi Elementary, Lehi
○ Lindon Elementary, Lindon
○ Sharon Elementary, Orem
○ Valley View Elementary, Pleasant Grove
○ Windsor Elementary, Orem

Proposed Boundary/Mergers of Elementary Schools
○ Lehi Elementary merger with North Point and Meadow
○ Valley View to Central
○ Lindon to Rocky Mtn. and Central
○ Windsor to Northridge and Orchard
○ Sharon to Cascade and Foothill
○ Aspen to Northridge, Bonneville, and Rocky Mtn
○ Merger of 3 DLI programs into one magnet site (Aspen from Rocky Mtn., Windsor, and Orchard)

Proposed NEW Elementary Boundaries
○ New North Point boundary (~150 to River Rock)
○ New River Rock boundary (~225 to Snow Springs)
○ New Meadow boundary
○ New Central boundary (~110 to Grovecrest)
○ New Grovecrest boundary
○ New Rocky Mountain boundary
○ New Cascade boundary (~65 to Centennial)
○ New Orchard boundary
○ New Foothill boundary
○ New Northridge boundary
○ New Bonneville boundary
○ New Centennial boundary

Slides of the presentation are available here. To view the complete presentation and board discussion, please click here.
The website alpineschools.org/boundarychanges will be updated frequently as information becomes available,
including maps.

ALL ABOUT ALPINE NEWSLETTER
Be sure to read about wonderful things going on in Alpine School District in the most recent All About Alpine newsletter.

HISTORICAL COMMUNICATION
For your convenience, here is a LINK to a historical record of the parent communication from the District.
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SOCIAL MEDIA
Be sure to subscribe to our YouTube channel for new videos (recent additions include American Fork Cluster highlights
and “What is a Cluster?”), and please follow us on Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, and LinkedIn for timely updates.

We appreciate your support as we partner with you in the education of your student(s).

____________________________
Padres de estudiantes en el Distrito Escolar Alpine,

Tenga en cuenta la siguiente información:

ESTUDIO FORMAL DE LÍMITES Y CIERRE DE ESCUELAS
El martes 28 de febrero de 2023, la Junta de Educación votó para trasladar varios componentes del Estudio general de
límites a un ESTUDIO FORMAL. Debido a la edad de las instalaciones y las preocupaciones sísmicas, la disminución de
la inscripción y con el fin de proporcionar programas óptimos para todos los estudiantes, las escuelas que podrían verse
afectadas por el estudio con un cierre, fusión o cambio de límites incluyen las siguientes:

Cierre propuesto de escuelas primarias
○ Primaria Lehi, Lehi
○ Escuela Primaria Lindon, Lindon
○ Primaria Sharon, Orem
○ Primaria Valley View, Pleasant Grove
○ Primaria Windsor, Orem

Límite propuesto/Fusiones de escuelas primarias
○ Fusión de Lehi Elementary con North Point y Meadow
○ Valley View a Central
○ Lindon a Rocky Mtn. y Central
○ De Windsor a Northridge y Orchard
○ Sharon a Cascade y Foothill
○ Aspen a Northridge, Bonneville y Rocky Mtn
○ Fusión de 3 programas DLI en un sitio magnet (Aspen de Rocky Mtn., Windsor y Orchard)

NUEVOS límites elementales propuestos
○ Nuevo límite de North Point (~150 hasta River Rock)
○ Límite de nuevo River Rock (~225 hasta Snow Springs)
○ Límite de nuevo Meadow
○ Nuevo límite central (~110 hasta Grovecrest)
○ Nuevo límite de Grovecrest
○ Nuevo límite de las Rocky Mountain
○ Nuevo límite de Cascade (~65 a Centennial)
○ Nuevo límite de Orchard
○ Nuevo límite de Foothill
○ Nuevo límite de Northridge
○ Nuevo límite de Bonneville
○ Nuevo límite Centennial

Las diapositivas de la presentación están disponibles aquí. Para ver la presentación completa y el debate de la junta,
haga clic aquí. El sitio web alpineschools.org/boundarychanges se actualizará con frecuencia a medida que la
información esté disponible, incluidos los mapas.

BOLETÍN TODO SOBRE ALPINE
Asegúrese de leer acerca de cosas asombrosas que suceden en el Distrito Escolar de Alpine en el boletín All About
Alpine más reciente.
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COMUNICACIÓN HISTÓRICA
Utilize este ENLACE para obtener un registro histórico de la comunicación con los padres del Distrito.

MEDIOS DE COMUNICACIÓN SOCIAL
Asegúrese de suscribirse a nuestro canal de YouTube para ver nuevos videos (las adiciones recientes incluyen aspectos
destacados de American Fork Cluster y "¿Qué es un clúster?"), y síganos en Facebook, Instagram, Twitter y LinkedIn
para obtener actualizaciones oportunas.

Agradecemos su apoyo mientras trabajamos con usted en la educación de su(s) estudiante(s).
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MAYOR, CITY COUNCIL, & CITY ADMIN EMAIL, MARCH 2, 2023

Subject: District Boundary Study Update

March 2, 2023

Dear mayors, city council members, and city administrators:

As you may recall, on November 29, 2022, the Alpine District Board of Education instituted a districtwide
boundary study (email notification pasted below). On February 28, 2023, the board voted to move into a formal
study, potentially impacting a large portion of the district. We have updated the Boundary Webpage with
additional information including proposed boundary maps, open house information, and an opportunity for
feedback.

Thank you for your partnership as we continue working together to provide optimal learning experiences for
students throughout Alpine School District.

Alpine School District Board of Education & Administration

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
December 12, 2022

Dear mayor, city council members, and city administration,

Thank you for your service and support of Alpine School District! We wanted to update you regarding an email
that was sent to all parents regarding a districtwide boundary study. The following information was shared:

As you may recall, the proposed 2022 bond was not successful. Consequently, the Alpine School District
Board of Education and district staff have reviewed many options and determined a districtwide boundary study
is needed to mitigate additional student enrollment and address aging buildings. Some schools are over
capacity, while other schools have room for additional students. This study will facilitate the effective use of all
of our existing buildings and inform where boundary changes and/or school closures are warranted.

After the initial review of the study, parents of schools that could be impacted by a boundary change or closure
will receive additional information. Study outcomes may result in boundary changes impacting some schools
for the 2023 school year, while others may take effect in 2024 or at a later date.

While the boundary changes may only impact a few schools throughout the district, parents must be made
aware that we are studying all school enrollments and associated boundaries. Please refer to Utah State
Statute 53G-4-402 (section 21), which regulates the process of boundary changes. Additional information can
be found on the district boundary change webpage as it becomes available.

Thanks again for your support as we collaborate to make important decisions for improving the educational
experience of students throughout the district.

Alpine School District Board of Education & Administration
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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING – PARENT EMAIL, MARCH 17, 2023
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

LOCATION
Alpine School District
Board of Education
575 North 100 East
American Fork, Utah 84003

DATE
Tuesday, April 18, 2023

TIME
6:00 PM

TOPIC
Proposed School Boundary Changes, Consolidations, or Closures

Following a districtwide boundary study approved by the Board of Education on November 29, 2022, a formal study has
been conducted and the following school proposals may affect the school enrollment for your child(ren) for the 2023-2024
school year.

PROPOSED School Facility Closures-
○ Lehi Elementary
○ Valley View Elementary
○ Lindon Elementary
○ Windsor Elementary
○ Sharon Elementary

PROPOSED Boundary/Mergers-
○ Lehi Elementary merger with North Point and/or Meadow
○ Valley View to Central (with some Central students to Grovecrest)
○ Lindon to Rocky Mountain and/or Central, and/or Aspen
○ Windsor to Northridge and/or Orchard
○ Sharon to Cascade and/or Foothill
○ Option A indicates Aspen to Northridge, Bonneville, and/or Rocky Mountain with a merger of 3 DLI programs into one
magnet site (Aspen would receive DLI students from Rocky Mountain, Windsor, and Orchard) / Option B would not create a
merger and magnet site for DLI.

PROPOSED NEW Elementary Boundaries-
○ New North Point boundary (some students to River Rock)
○ New River Rock boundary (some students to Snow Springs)
○ New Meadow boundary
○ New Snow Springs boundary
○ New Central boundary (some students to Grovecrest)
○ New Grovecrest boundary
○ New Rocky Mountain boundary
○ New Cascade boundary (some students to Centennial)
○ New Orchard boundary
○ New Foothill boundary
○ New Northridge boundary
○ New Bonneville boundary
○ New Centennial boundary
○ New Traverse Mountain/Belmont boundaries (some students from Belmont to Traverse Mountain)
○ New Forbes/Greenwood/Barratt boundaries (some students to Forbes or Barratt from Greenwood)
Detailed information, maps, timeline, and feedback opportunities are available at: alpineschools.org/boundarychanges
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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING – MAYOR & CITY COUNCIL EMAIL,
MARCH 17, 2023

Mayors, City Council members, and city administration:

March 17, 2023

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

LOCATION
Alpine School District
Board of Education
575 North 100 East
American Fork, Utah 84003

DATE
Tuesday, April 18, 2023

TIME
6:00 PM

TOPIC
Proposed School Boundary Changes, Consolidations, or Closures

Following a districtwide boundary study approved by the Board of Education on November 29, 2022, a formal
study has been conducted and the following school proposals may affect the school enrollment for your child(ren)
for the 2023-2024 school year.

PROPOSED School Facility Closures-

○ Lehi Elementary
○ Valley View Elementary
○ Lindon Elementary
○ Windsor Elementary
○ Sharon Elementary

PROPOSED Boundary/Mergers-
○ Lehi Elementary merger with North Point and/or Meadow
○ Valley View to Central (with some Central students to Grovecrest)
○ Lindon to Rocky Mountain and/or Central, and/or Aspen
○ Windsor to Northridge and/or Orchard
○ Sharon to Cascade and/or Foothill
○ Option A indicates Aspen to Northridge, Bonneville, and/or Rocky Mountain with a merger of 3 DLI programs into
one magnet site (Aspen would receive DLI students from Rocky Mountain, Windsor, and Orchard) / Option B
would not create a merger and magnet site for DLI.

PROPOSED NEW Elementary Boundaries-
○ New North Point boundary (some students to River Rock)
○ New River Rock boundary (some students to Snow Springs)
○ New Meadow boundary
○ New Snow Springs boundary
○ New Central boundary (some students to Grovecrest)
○ New Grovecrest boundary
○ New Rocky Mountain boundary
○ New Cascade boundary (some students to Centennial)
○ New Orchard boundary
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○ New Foothill boundary
○ New Northridge boundary
○ New Bonneville boundary
○ New Centennial boundary
○ New Traverse Mountain/Belmont boundaries (some students from Belmont to Traverse Mountain)
○ New Forbes/Greenwood/Barratt boundaries (some students to Forbes or Barratt from Greenwood)

Detailed information, maps, timeline, and feedback opportunities are available at:
alpineschools.org/boundarychanges

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

March 2, 2023

Dear mayor, city council members, and city administrators:

As you may recall, on November 29, 2022, the Alpine District Board of Education instituted a districtwide boundary
study (email notification pasted below). On February 28, 2023, the board voted to move into a formal study,
potentially impacting a large portion of the district. We have updated the Boundary Webpage with additional
information including proposed boundary maps, open house information, and an opportunity for feedback.

Thank you for your partnership as we continue working together to provide optimal learning experiences for
students throughout Alpine School District.

Alpine School District Board of Education & Administration

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

December 12, 2022

Dear mayor, city council members, and city administration,

Thank you for your service and support of Alpine School District! We wanted to update you regarding an email that
was sent to all parents regarding a districtwide boundary study. The following information was shared:

As you may recall, the proposed 2022 bond was not successful. Consequently, the Alpine School District Board of
Education and district staff have reviewed many options and determined a districtwide boundary study is needed
to mitigate additional student enrollment and address aging buildings. Some schools are over capacity, while other
schools have room for additional students. This study will facilitate the effective use of all of our existing buildings
and inform where boundary changes and/or school closures are warranted.

After the initial review of the study, parents of schools that could be impacted by a boundary change or closure will
receive additional information. Study outcomes may result in boundary changes impacting some schools for the
2023 school year, while others may take effect in 2024 or at a later date.

While the boundary changes may only impact a few schools throughout the district, parents must be made aware
that we are studying all school enrollments and associated boundaries. Please refer to Utah State Statute
53G-4-402 (section 21), which regulates the process of boundary changes. Additional information can be found on
the district boundary change webpage as it becomes available.

Thanks again for your support as we collaborate to make important decisions for improving the educational
experience of students throughout the district.

Alpine School District Board of Education & Administration
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PARENT UPDATE EMAIL, APRIL 26, 2023

Parents of Alpine School District students:

The busy month of May is right around the corner. Thanks for supporting your local school. Here are a few
update items intended to keep you informed.

BOUNDARY STUDY UPDATE
The following information is an update on the district boundary study. On Tuesday, April 18, 2023, the Board of
Education voted to continue the formal study of boundary adjustments and school closures, which was initiated
during the November 29, 2022 board meeting. The vote was to continue the study to close Sharon and Valley
View elementary schools anticipated for the 2023-2024 school year. It was also decided to continue the study
and extend the timeframe for Lehi, Lindon, and Windsor elementary schools until the 2024-2025 school year.

In addition to public comment opportunities during two board meetings and a separate public hearing, six open
houses were held to gather feedback. More than 1,450 comments were also provided through an online portal
available at alpineschools.org/boundarychanges. Feedback can still be provided through the portal and at
upcoming board meetings.

A final decision on some or all of these proposals could be made in the coming months.

ALL ABOUT ALPINE NEWSLETTER
Read about some of the amazing things going on throughout the district in the latest edition of ALL ABOUT
ALPINE.

CONNECT WITH ALPINE VIDEOCAST
Be sure to check out our recent videocasts highlighting Administrative Professionals Day (today), student
focus groups, and other amazing highlights.

CALENDAR
The 2023-2024 calendar has been updated on the District website to reflect A/B days through the end of the
school year. The calendar for the 2024-2025 was approved by the Board of Education is also on the website.

SOCIAL MEDIA
Please follow us on Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, and LinkedIn for timely updates.

HISTORICAL COMMUNICATION
For your convenience, here is a LINK to a historical record of parent communication from the District.

____________________________
En español

Padres de estudiantes del Distrito Escolar Alpine:

El ajetreado mes de mayo casi está aquí. Gracias a todos por apoyar a su escuela local. Aquí están algunas
actualizaciones destinadas a mantenerlos informados.

ACTUALIZACIÓN DEL ESTUDIO DE LÍMITES
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La siguiente información es una actualización del estudio de límites del distrito. El martes 18 de abril de 2023,
la Junta de Educación votó para continuar el estudio formal de los ajustes de límites y cierres de escuelas,
que se inició durante la reunión de la Junta del 29 de noviembre de 2022. El voto fue continuar el estudio para
cerrar las escuelas primarias Sharon y Valley View previstas para el año escolar 2023-2024. También se
decidió continuar el estudio y extender el plazo para las escuelas primarias Lehi, Lindon y Windsor hasta el
año escolar 2024-2025.

Además de las oportunidades de comentarios públicos durante dos reuniones de la Junta y una audiencia
pública independiente, se celebraron seis jornadas de puertas abiertas para recabar opiniones. También se
recibieron más de 1,450 comentarios a través de un portal en línea disponible en
alpineschools.org/boundarychanges. Todavía pueden enviarse comentarios a través del portal y en las
próximas reuniones de la junta.

Se podría tomar una decisión final sobre algunas o todas estas propuestas en los próximos meses.

BOLETÍN TODO SOBRE ALPINE
Asegúrese de leer acerca de cosas increíbles que suceden en el Distrito Escolar Alpine en el boletín All
About Alpine más reciente.

CONÉCTESE CON ALPINE VIDEOCAST
No dejen de ver nuestros últimos vídeos sobre el Día de los Profesionales Administrativos (hoy), los grupos
de discusión de estudiantes y otros acontecimientos sorprendentes.

CALENDARIO
El calendario 2023-2024 se ha actualizado en el sitio web del Distrito para reflejar los días A/B hasta el final
del año escolar. El calendario para 2024-2025 fue aprobado por la Junta de Educación y también se encuentra
en el sitio web.

MEDIOS DE COMUNICACIÓN SOCIAL
Síganos en Facebook, Instagram, Twitter y LinkedIn para obtener actualizaciones oportunas..

COMUNICACIÓN HISTÓRICA
Para su conveniencia, aquí hay un ENLACE para obtener un registro histórico de la comunicación
con los padres del Distrito.
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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING – DAILY HERALD
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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING – UTAH.GOV PUBLIC NOTICE WEBSITE
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PUBLIC OPEN HOUSES
○ March 15, 2023 – Traverse Mountain Elementary (Traverse/Belmont areas)
○ March 16, 2023 – Forbes Elementary (Forbes/Barratt/Greenwood areas)
○ March 22, 2023 – Pleasant Grove High (PG/Lindon areas)
○ March 29, 2023 – Timpanogos High (Orem area)
○ March 30, 2023 – Lehi High (Lehi area)
○ April 10, 2023 – Sharon Elementary w/ Windsor Elementary (Spanish)
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OPEN HOUSE – TRAVERSE MOUNTAIN/BELMONT ELEMENTARY
AREAS

○ March 15, 2023 – Traverse Mountain Elementary (Traverse/Belmont areas)

22



OPEN HOUSE – FORBES/BARRATT/GREENWOOD ELEMENTARY
AREAS

○ March 16, 2023 – Forbes Elementary (Forbes/Barratt/Greenwood areas)
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OPEN HOUSE – PLEASANT GROVE/LINDON AREAS
○ March 22, 2023 – Pleasant Grove High (PG/Lindon areas)
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OPEN HOUSE – OREM AREA
○ March 29, 2023 – Timpanogos High (Orem area)
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OPEN HOUSE – LEHI AREA

○ March 30, 2023 – Lehi High (Lehi area)
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OPEN HOUSE – OREM AREA

○ April 10, 2023 – Sharon Elementary w/ Windsor Elementary (Spanish)
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PUBLIC HEARING
April 18, 2023

BOARD OF EDUCATION – BOARD MEETING BRIEF
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PUBLIC FEEDBACK
Online Portal

TOTAL INDIVIDUAL COMMENTS:

1523
– Belmont/Traverse Area:

125
– Lehi Elementary Area:

212
– Sharon/Windsor – Orem Area:

503
– Lindon/Valley VIew – PG, Lindon Area:

583
– Greenwood/Forbes/Barratt Area:

39

Public Hearing, April 18, 2023
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Feedback – Connect with Alpine School District
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BOUNDARY STUDY WEBPAGE

LINK
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ASD BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING MINUTES, APRIL 18, 2023
MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING – APRIL 18, 2023
The Board of Education of the Alpine School District held a public hearing on Tuesday, April 18, 2023 at
6:00 PM. The meeting took place in the board room at the Alpine School District office.

Board members present: Board President Sara M. Hacken, Vice President Julie E. King, Stacy M. Bateman, Sarah L. Beeson, Joylin
Lincoln, and Ada S. Wilson. Dr. Mark J. Clement joined remotely.

Also present: Superintendent Dr. Shane J. Farnsworth, Business Administrator Robert W. Smith, and members of the administrative
staff. There were 140 other individuals in attendance.

Board President Sara M. Hacken declared the public hearing open.

The Board listened to comments from the public regarding the proposed school boundary changes, consolidations or closures.

Candice Gustavson, Lehi, supports option B for the Belmont/Traverse Mountain Elementary school boundary.
Lindsay Muir, Lindon, supports keeping the Portuguese DLI at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Janelle Hale, Orem, spoke against closing schools.
Crystal Muhlestein, Orem, spoke against closing Windsor Elementary.
Jordan Muhlestein, Orem, spoke against closing Windsor Elementary.
Jill Turner, Orem, spoke against closing Windsor Elementary.
Lori Searle, Orem, spoke against closing Windsor Elementary.
Sam Scholes, Lehi, spoke against the closing of schools and boundary changes
Carl Clark, Lindon, spoke against the closing of schools and boundary changes
Cynthia Roberts, Orem, supports option D for Sharon Elementary.
Christina Parker, Lindon, supports keeping Portuguese DLI at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Clarissa, Lindon, is a DLI student at Rocky Mountain and supports the Portuguese program remaining at the school.
Aurora, Lindon, supports the Portuguese DLI program remaining at Rocky Mountain.
Brittany Lentz, Orem, supports some of the Lindon Elementary students moving to Aspen Elementary.
Priscila Prestes, Lindon, supports the Portuguese DLI program remaining at Rocky Mountain.
Heather Fry, Orem, spoke against the closing of schools.
Carson Tietjen, Pleasant Grove, spoke against the timing of the consolidation and closure of Valley View.
BriAnn Christensen, Orem, spoke against closing Windsor Elementary.
Kristen Mecham, Lindon, spoke in favor of the Portuguese DLI program staying at Rocky Mountain.
Trisha Kaouk, Fieldstone/Creek Side Neighborhood, spoke against moving their community to Lindon Elementary.
Sio Gali, Lindon, supports the Portuguese DLI program remaining at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Rochelle Raney, Orem, spoke against closing Windsor Elementary.
Sarah Lewis, Orem, spoke against closing Windsor Elementary.
Hazel Hooley, Lindon, spoke against the closing of Lindon Elementary.
Joe Johnson, Lehi, spoke against the study, data, and the closure of Lehi Elementary.
Dareth Goulding, Lindon, supports the Portuguese DLI program remaining at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Justin Thomas, Lindon, supports the Portuguese DLI program remaining at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Antonia Souza, Lindon, supports the Portuguese DLI program remaining at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Amanda McAllister, Lehi, spoke in favor of Lehi Elementary remaining open.
Isabel Gomes, Lindon, spoke in favor of the Portuguese DLI program remaining at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Robyn Blackburn, American Fork, spoke about the proposed boundary changes for Barratt, Forbes, and
Greenwood elementary schools and the possible change in Title I status for Forbes and Greenwood.
Jessica Ehat, Lindon, supports the Portuguese DLI program remaining at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Carolyn Lundberg (Mayor of Lindon), Julie Fullmer (Mayor of Vineyard), and Marti Sifuentes
spoke against the short time given to study the closure of five schools.
Alicia Alba, Lindon, spoke against the closing of schools.
Jenny Allred, Lehi, spoke against the closing of Lehi Elementary.
Susan Fisher, Lindon, spoke against the closing of Lindon Elementary.
Dani Rowan, Pleasant Grove, spoke against the closing of Windsor Elementary and in support of the DLI program staying at the school.
Emily Mitchell, Orem, spoke in support of keeping the Portuguese DLI program at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Daniel Winn, Lehi, spoke against the proposed boundary changes for the Jordan Willows neighborhood and the closure of old schools.
Charissa Little, Region 9 PTA President, thanked the parents for advocating for their students and the school board for their work.
Benjamin Wheeler, Orem, spoke against the closing of schools.
Malina Chapman, Cedar Hills, spoke in support of the DLI program.

33



Josh Holman, Lehi, spoke in support of keeping the Portuguese DLI program at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Katie Bolick, Lehi, spoke against the closing of Lehi Elementary and moving the small group autism class.
Blake Lee, Lehi, spoke about the Belmont/Traverse Mountain boundary, requesting to stay in the Belmont Elementary boundary.
Chad Hunsaker, Pleasant Grove, spoke against the closure of Valley View Elementary for the 2023-24 school year.
Cara Hansen, American Fork, spoke against the timing of and the proposed boundary change between Belmont and Traverse Mountain
elementary schools.
Jamie Larkin, Orem, spoke against closing Windsor Elementary.
Robert Lee, Orem, spoke against closing Windsor Elementary.
Ashley McKinnon, Lehi, spoke against the closing of Lehi Elementary.
Lia McKnight, Lindon, spoke in support of the Portuguese DLI program staying at Rocky Mountain Elementary.
Chase Quinn, Lehi, spoke in favor of keeping the DLI programs in the district.
Lyndon Britner, Orem, spoke about addressing the challenges of the district.
Cindy Davis, American Fork, spoke about the pros and cons of splitting the district.

Board President Hacken declared the public hearing closed at 8:57 PM.
Julie King made the motion to pause for a ten minute recess, Joylin Lincoln seconded it, and the motion passed unanimously.

MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING – APRIL 18, 2023

The Board of Education of the Alpine School District met in a board meeting on Tuesday, April 18, 2023 at 9:10 PM. The meeting took
place in the board room at the Alpine School District office.

Board members present: Board President Sara M. Hacken, Vice President Julie E. King, Stacy M. Bateman, Sarah L. Beeson, Joylin
Lincoln, and Ada S. Wilson. Dr. Mark J. Clement joined remotely.

Also present: Superintendent Dr. Shane J. Farnsworth, Business Administrator Robert W. Smith, and members of the administrative
staff. There were approximately 100 others in attendance.

Board President Sara Hacken conducted the meeting.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Pledge of Allegiance was offered by Kraig Brinkerhoff.

COMMUNITY COMMENTS
Alex Lamoreaux, Saratoga Springs, spoke about her concerns regarding school safety and protecting students from violence.

Gabriel Johnson, Saratoga Springs, spoke about collaborating with the district to make schools safe. She would like to see money
allocated for an armed guard at every school. She would like to hear from the board on what is currently being done to keep students
safe at school.

Brianna Hugh, Highland, spoke about the 2024-25 calendar and asked the Board to not take away the early out Wednesday for
secondary schools. She also asked that the teacher work day be linked to Presidents’ Day weekend.

Rob Blodgett, Lehi, spoke about school safety in the elementary schools. He proposed putting chicken wire protection in the doors and
windows.

Michelle Brough, Pleasant Grove, spoke about March being National Disability Awareness month. She asked that the district do a
training for employees in middle school and high school to help students with executive function and would like a town hall to answer
questions for parents on how to do an IEP, etc.

Kenny Sperry, Lehi, spoke about safety in schools, specifically elementary schools. He would like to open up a dialogue between
parents and educators about what can be done to protect our schools from active shooters. Online comments from members of the
community were received and read by the Board of Education.

34



MINUTES
Board President Hacken recommended the approval of the March board meeting minutes. Julie King made the motion to approve the
March board meeting minutes, seconded by Sarah Beeson and the motion passed unanimously.

CLAIMS
Check numbers 00206452 through AU16VTZD totaling $27,617,867.37 and 00004289 through 00004381 totaling $638,405.59 with a
grand total of $28,313,976.62 were presented for the Board’s acceptance. Stacy Bateman made the motion to accept the claims,
seconded by Julie King, and it passed unanimously.

ROUTINE BUSINESS ITEMS
1. Monthly Budget Summary
The latest budget report was included for the Board’s review.

2. Alpine Foundation Report Summary
The latest Alpine Foundation report was included for the Board’s review.

3. Personnel Hiring and Releasing

Superintendent Farnsworth recommended approval of the routine business. On motion by Ada Wilson and seconded by Sarah Beeson,
the motion passed unanimously.

ACTION ITEM
1. 2024-25 School Calendar
Superintendent Farnsworth recommended the Board approve one of the two options for the 2024-25 calendar. David Stephenson,
Executive Director of External Relations and Communications, reviewed the two calendar options that were presented to the Board at
the March 28 board meeting. Joylin Lincoln made the motion to adopt the option A calendar for the 2024-25 school calendar. Julie King
seconded the motion and
it passed unanimously.

2. Boundary Adjustments for Belmont and Traverse Mountain Elementary Schools
David Stephenson reviewed the options for the Traverse Mountain and Belmont elementary school boundaries. The notification went
out to parents about the proposed boundaries on February 6, and the 120 day notice state statute requirement will be met on June 6.
Official action can be taken at that time. Stacy Bateman made the motion that the Board continue through the process per state code
53G-4-402(21) with boundary adjustment for Belmont and Traverse Mountain elementary schools for the 2023-2024 school year. The
motion was seconded by Joylin Lincoln and it passed with a six to one vote, with Sara Hacken, Julie King, Stacy Bateman, Mark
Clement, Joylin Lincoln, and Ada Wilson voting in favor, and Sarah Beeson voting against.

3. Boundary Adjustments for Barratt, Forbes and Greenwood Elementary Schools
David Stephenson reviewed the proposed boundary adjustment for Barratt, Forbes and Greenwood elementary schools. The
notification went out to parents about the proposed boundary on February 6, and the 120 day notice state statute requirement will be
met on June 6. Official action can be taken at that time. Sarah Beeson made the motion that the Board continue through the process
per state code 53G-4-402(21) with the proposed boundary adjustment for the Barratt, Forbes, and Greenwood elementary schools for
the 2023-2024 school year. The motion was seconded by Stacy Bateman and it passed unanimously.

4. Continue Study of the Formal Boundary and Closure Study Recommendation Associated with Valley View Elementary
School for Intended Implementation in the 2023-2024 School Year
David Stephenson said there are four boundary options regarding the closure of Valley View Elementary. He said the current option D
leaves Lindon Elementary open with all of Valley View Elementary moved to Central Elementary, a part of Central moved to Grovecrest
Elementary and the Apple Grove community moved to Lindon Elementary. The community west of state street would move to Aspen
Elementary. Julie King made the motion for the Board to continue through the process outlined in state code 53G-4-402(21) for the
proposed closure impacting Valley View Elementary, and the associated boundary adjustments to Grovecrest, Central, Aspen, and
Lindon elementary schools for implementation in the 2023-2024 school year. Joylin Lincoln seconded the motion and it passed with a
six to one vote with Sara Hacken, Julie King, Stacy Bateman, Mark Clement, Joylin Lincoln, and Ada Wilson voting in favor, and Sarah
Beeson voting against.

5. Continue Study of the Formal Boundary and Closure Study Recommendations Associated with Sharon Elementary School
for intended implementation in the 2023-2024 School Year
David Stephenson said there are four boundary options regarding the closure of Sharon Elementary. The first three options split Sharon
between Cascade and Foothill. The current option D has all of Sharon Elementary moving to Cascade Elementary and a section of
Cascade moving to Centennial Elementary. Ada Wilson made the motion for the Board to continue through the process outlined in state
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code 53G-4-402(21) for the proposed closure impacting Sharon Elementary, and the associated boundary adjustments to Cascade and
Centennial elementary schools for implementation in the 2023-2024 school year. Joylin Lincoln seconded the motion and it passed
unanimously.

6. Continue Study of the Formal Boundary and Closure Study Recommendations Associated with Windsor Elementary School
for possible implementation in the 2024-2025 School Year or Future School Years
Superintendent Farnsworth clarified that the intent is to continue to study and look at the options, because there are variables requiring
additional time for consideration before further recommendations are made to the Board. Joylin Lincoln made the motion for the Board
to continue the process per state code 53G-4-402(21) for the proposed closure impacting Windsor Elementary, and associated
boundary adjustments to Northridge and Orchard elementary schools for implementation in the 2024-2025 school year. Sarah Beeson
seconded the motion. Superintendent Farnsworth asked for a point of clarification regarding the motion because it did not include “or
future school years” as worded in the agenda. Board President Sara Hacken asked Joylin Lincoln if she wanted to reword her motion.
Joylin kept her motion as originally stated. The Board voted on the motion and it passed with a four to three vote with Sarah Beeson,
Mark Clement, Sara Hacken, and Ada Wilson voting in favor, and Stacy Bateman, Julie King, and Joylin Lincoln voting against.

7. Continue Study of the Formal Boundary and Closure Study Recommendations Associated with Lindon Elementary School
for Possible implementation in the 2024-2025 School Year or Future School Years.
Julie King made the motion for the Board to continue the process per state code 53G-4-402(21) for the proposed closure impacting
Lindon Elementary, and associated boundary adjustments to Rocky Mountain, Central, and Aspen elementary schools for
implementation in the 2024-2025 school year. The motion was seconded by Stacy Bateman. Mark Clement asked for clarification
regarding a “yes” or “no” vote for this motion. Business Administrator Rob Smith clarified that if the motion failed, it would require
another motion. Kraig Brinkerhoff, Executive Director of Legal Services, said the original motion stands, but there is no harm in making
an additional motion to clarify the plan. Ada Wilson made a point of order regarding agenda item #6 and asked for clarification if an
individual can vote against a motion they made. Rob Smith responded yes. The Board voted on the motion and it passed with a four to
three vote with Sarah Beeson, Mark Clement, Sara Hacken, and Ada Wilson voting in favor, and Stacy Bateman, Julie King, and Joylin
Lincoln voting against.

8. Continue Study of the Formal Boundary and Closure Study Recommendations Associated with Lehi Elementary School for
Possible Implementation in the 2024-2025 School Year or Future School Years
Stacy Bateman made the motion for the board to continue the process per state code 53G-4-402(21) for the proposed closure
impacting Lehi Elementary, and associated boundary adjustments to Meadow, Northpoint, River Rock, and Snow Springs elementary
schools for implementation in the 2024-2025 school year. Julie King seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

REPORT
1. Membership Report
Superintendent Farnsworth reported on the enrollment changes in the district.

BOARD MEMBERS’ AND SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORTS AND INFORMATION ITEMS
Stacy Bateman clarified HB477 uses the term ”full day” kindergarten, not “all day” kindergarten. More information should be out soon
about the schools who will have this offering and Stacy thanked the public for their patience.

ADJOURNMENT
On motion by Sarah Beeson and seconded by Ada Wilson, the meeting adjourned into closed session at 10:02 PM to discuss
personnel, property, litigation and collective bargaining, with Stacy Bateman, Sarah Beeson, Mark Clement, Sara Hacken, Julie King,
Joylin Lincoln, and Ada Wilson voting in favor.

MINUTES OF THE CLOSED SESSION – APRIL 18, 2023
The Board of Education of the Alpine School District met in a closed session on Tuesday, April 18, 2023 at 10:17 PM. The meeting was
held in a conference room at the Alpine School District office. Board members present: Board President Sara M. Hacken, Vice
President Julie E. King, Stacy M. Bateman, Sarah L. Beeson, Joylin Lincoln, and Ada S. Wilson. Dr. Mark J. Clement joined remotely.
Also present: Superintendent Dr. Shane J. Farnsworth, and Business Administrator Robert W. Smith.

The purpose of the closed session was to discuss personnel, property, litigation, and collective bargaining.

ADJOURNMENT
On motion by Sara Hacken and seconded by Mark Clement, the meeting adjourned at 10:49 PM.
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OFFICE OF THE STATE AUDITOR SCHOOL SPENDING MAP

The Office of the State
Auditor has produced
Project Kids, a webpage that
provides information
regarding school spending.

Sample of two Alpine District
schools and the average
spending per student.
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